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From the Principal’s Desk 

Athletics Carnival 

What a wonderful day our Athletics Carnival was last 

Wednesday! I was so proud of the way our students 

participated and showed such great sportsmanship. A special 

shout out to all of our parents and community members who came along to 

help on the day and support the students. 

Thank You Morning Tea 

Our school would not be as wonderful as it is without the many, many 

volunteers who give of their time so graciously.  We would like to invite our 

volunteers to a special morning tea to say thank you. This will be held at 

10:50am on Friday 6 December. 

Please RSVP your attendance to the school office by Monday 2 December 

for catering purposes on 9842 7400 or at albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au  

Mobile Phone Policy 

Recently the Minister for Education, the Honourable Sue Ellery, announced 

a new state-wide policy banning mobile phones in WA public schools.  

Essentially, primary school students are not to have mobile phones in their 

possession at any time during the school day (there is an exception for 

medical circumstances). We will make arrangements for the safe storage of 

student phones should they be brought to school. 

We are in the process of writing a school policy to reflect this 

announcement, and will publish it on our website when completed. 

Ms Cathy Willis 

Principal  
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 UP & COMING EVENTS 

WEEK 5 

15 November 

¶ RISE Reward 10 minutes extra 

recess 

 

WEEK 6 

19 November 

¶ Year 6 Transition 

 

20 November 

¶ Pre-Primary Parent Information 

Session 9.00am (School Staff Room) 

¶ APS Kindy Parent Information 

Session 2.00pm (School Staff Room) 

 

22 November 

¶ Assembly Rm 13 

 

WEEK 7 

25 November 

¶ Year 6 Transition 

¶ P&C Meeting 7pm 

 

26 November 

¶ Interschool Jumps and Throws 

 

27 November 

¶ ACK Kindy Parent Information 

Session 9.00am (Albany Community 

Kindy, Serpentine Rd) 

 

28 November 

¶ Interschool Carnival, North Road 

http://www.albanyprimary.wa.edu.au/
mailto:albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Congratulations to all of our Honour Certificate Recipients and Rise Stars 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FACTION POINTS 

  

 

  

637 616 912 717 

HONOUR CERTIFICATE RECIPIENTS 

ROOM JUNIOR ROOM SENIOR 

2 
Elle  

Liam 

Miss 
and Mr 

Rottnest 

Caitlyn 
Caelen 

3 
Jasper 

Monique 
16 

Austin 
Emily 

4 
Sienna 
Odin 

17 
Reuben 

Jaiah 

5 
Indi 

Wesley 
18 

Rohan 
Blake 

6 
Jordan 
Harry 

20 
Ayla 
Eden 

7 
Santi 
Abbie 

21 
Seth 

Charlie 

8 
Maeve 
Malachi 

22 
Aisha 
Emma 

9 
Molly 
Chloe 

23 
Shalaylah 

Jerry 

13 
Lilla 
Fulin 

  

LOTE 
Sarah 
Max 

SCIENCE 
Lilla 

Blake 

Timothy Ben 
Ivy Jasper 

Claire Luke 
Maddison Marlon 
Chanel Tyler 
Lulu Bobby 
Logan Erinn 

RISE Stars 

Faction Carnival 2019 

Well done to all the students who attended and competed 

at the Carnival last week.  We saw students RISE and shine 

by trying their best and supporting their peers.  

Congratulations to Clarence for winning the Senior events, 

and Melville for winning the Junior. 

The next RISE Reward day is… 

Friday 15 November – 10 minutes extra 
recess!!  Keep working hard to be a part of 

this reward. 
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Students In The Spotlight 
Fergus in Room 15 attended the Fred Hollows Award Ceremony recently at Government 
House to receive his award for service to the community. Fergus was one of twenty children 
to receive the Fred Hollow’s Humanity Award, which recognises Year 6 students who follow in 
Fred’s footsteps by making a positive difference in their community. It celebrates students 
who show compassion, integrity and kindness in their everyday lives, just as Fred did.  Fergus 
was nominated for his MS Readathon efforts last Term.  Fergus wrote: “I left Rottnest Camp 
on Wednesday morning to go and collect my Award at Government House.  I was quite 
nervous at first, but then I realised how lucky I was to collect this wonderful award.  I arrived 
and sat down with the other recipients.  When I collected my award, the media took a photo 
and I sat back down, admiring my award.  I suggest you always try your best for humanity, as 

you are doing a favour for mankind and may collect a reward for 
doing so.”  Well done, Fergus, a great achievement!   
 
Ella in Room 17 recently went on tour to Singapore, representing 
Western Australia in the Singa Cup.  The Singa Cup began in 2011 and showcases football 
teams from all of the world in a range of age groups.  Five teams battled to the end in Ella’s 
competition, in extreme heat and humidity – Thailand came first, South Australia came 
second and Western Australia came third!  Well done Ella, you’re a star!   
 

Congratulations to the following string students for playing in 
the Albany AUSTA String Festival on 2 November.  They did a 
fantastic job, and the Western Australian Symphony Orchestra 
players who adjudicated the event were really impressed with 
their playing.  Well done to Abigail in Rm 9; Molly & Kiahna in 
Rm 23; April, Aisha & Grace in Rm 22; Tacha & Jonah in Rm 16; 
Ezra in Rm 17; Hana & Monette in Rm 18; and Emilie, Eden, 
Shaelin, Josephina & Molly in Rm 20.  
 
 

Health Happenings
Colour Blindness 

Colour blindness means that a person cannot 
distinguish some colours, or they see the colours 
differently to other people. Very few people who are 
colour blind are ‘blind’ to all colours. Commonly, the 
colours seen differently are greens, yellows, oranges 
and reds.  An information leaflet on colour blindness 
will be distributed to all Year 6 students this term. 
Please take the time to read the pamphlet.   For more 
information see the Colour Blind Awareness and 
Support Group on 
http://www.members.optusnet.com.au/~doverton/.   
 
If you have any concerns, colour vision testing can be 
performed by some general practitioners, eye 
specialists or optometrists. You can also contact your 
local Community Health Nurse, Rochelle Klose, on 9842 
7566. 
 
 

Scoliosis 

Scoliosis is an abnormal sideways curvature of the 
spine. It can be detected by a simple examination of the 
back.  The normal spine has three curves – one in the 
neck, one in the upper back and one in the lower back. 
These curves can be seen from the side, but when you 
look from behind, the spine should appear straight. If 
the spine has a sideways curve, this is scoliosis. 
 
An information leaflet about Scoliosis will be distributed 
to all Year 6 students. Please read through the 
information provided and check your child for scoliosis 
as described in the leaflet.  If you have any concerns, 
please contact your General Practitioner or Community 
Health Nurse, Rochelle Klose on 9842 7566. 

Rochelle, Community 

Health Nurse 

http://www.members.optusnet.com.au/~doverton/
https://pixabay.com/vectors/electrocardiogram-blood-pressure-ekg-2858693/
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School Dental Service 
The School Dental Service continues to provide free general and preventative dental care 

for all enrolled students in primary school and high school up to Year 11. If your child is 

graduating from Year 6 you can continue to go to the same Dental Therapy Clinic attended 

in primary school, or you can contact a new centre if it is more convenient. If you would 

like to enrol your child in our service, please get in touch.  

All appointments made will be posted home, if you have changed address in the last few 

years please contact us to update your details. If you no longer intend to use our service, please let us know as soon 

as possible as your valuable appointment could be taken up by someone in need. You can call us on 9841 3967, drop 

in or send us an email at spencerparkdtc@dental.health.wa.gov.au. 

Spencer Park Dental Therapy Clinic  

Chaplain’s Corner 
Transition to High School - Year 6 Students 

Term 4 brings many exciting end of year events and one of those is preparing to farewell our Year 6 students, as they 

prepare for high school in 2020. Our Year 6 teachers and many others have done a wonderful job of preparing the 

students for the change.  As their chaplain I believe an important way of helping with this is to invite the high school 

chaplain to come down and meet the students, give them the opportunity to become familiar with her and to ask any 

questions they may have.  Mrs Jennifer Wingard, the ASHS chaplain, kindly agreed to come on Wednesday 13 

November to speak again to our students.  Mrs Wingard spoke about life at high school and highlighted the lunch time 

activities that students can attend. These provide opportunities to relax, meet other students and have fun, with the 

chaplain overseeing them.  Another message sent to the Year 6 students from the current Year 7s at ASHS is that they 

will meet many new friends, and their friendship circles will expand and change. 

Transitioning to high school is a big deal for many students.  Change comes for all of us, resiliency is needed to meet 

change, and we know that it is developed through being allowed to learn to take responsibility for ourselves. It is a 

time to build reassurance into our students – which all adds up to increased self-esteem and confidence.   

Several websites that might be useful to families is: 
Kidsmatter - www.kidsmatter.edu.au/families/empowering-kids-make-change  
Dr Michael Grose - https://www.parentingideas.com.au/  

Relief Chaplain  

From 18 November until the end of Term 4 I will be on Long Service Leave.  

Chaplain Jason Bresanello will be here at Albany Primary School as relief 

Chaplain.  Jason relieved at the beginning of the year and did a great job.   

Have a very happy, safe and joyful Christmas. 

Suzy Anderson, School Chaplain

Student Wellness 
We have had many cases of gastroenteritis (gastro) circulating through the school recently.  If your child has 

had any symptoms of gastro we ask that you keep them at home for 24 hours afterwards to monitor them, and 

prevent infection of classmates and teachers.  We have also had a confirmed case of impetigo (school sores).  

The exclusion period for a child with school sores is 24 hours after the commencement of antibiotics, and all 

lesions must be covered with a waterproof dressing.  We thank you for your cooperation in these matters. 

mailto:spencerparkdtc@dental.health.wa.gov.au
http://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/families/empowering-kids-make-change
https://www.parentingideas.com.au/
https://pixabay.com/vectors/dental-care-dental-mascot-teeth-2516133/
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P & C News 

Carnival Cake Stall Wrap-Up 
The canteen staff and volunteers would like to say a 

big thank you to all those people who donated cakes, 

slices, biscuits etc. for the Faction Athletics Carnival 

Cake Stall and to those who supported the stall by 

buying something! A big thank you as well to those 

who helped prepare all the lunch orders and served on 

the cake stall. We made just under $600 from the cake 

stall alone! Thanks everyone!  

P&C Enviro Bags – Price Reduced 
We are now selling our fantastic P&C Canvas Enviro 

Bags from the canteen. They are for sale for the 

reduced price of $5 each.  

Final P&C for 2019/P&C Christmas 

Party 
Our next and final meeting for 2019 will be held on 

Monday 25 November. We are asking people to bring a 

plate and come along for the meeting/P&C Christmas 

Party. If you’ve never been to a P&C Meeting before 

this will be a really fun introduction to what we get up 

to. Everyone welcome!  

P&C Fact File 
Did you know that the uniform shop is 100% run by a 

team of amazing P&C volunteers? Every time you 

purchase an item or donate a second hand item to be 

sold you are supporting the P&C to fund projects and 

resources that benefit all the students at APS. We are 

always looking for more volunteers to assist in serving 

in the uniform shop. We are specifically looking for 

additional volunteers who can help to open the shop 

on Tuesday afternoons 2:45-3:30pm. Please send an 

email to Bec via apsuniformcoordinator@outlook.com 

if you would like to find out more.  

Uniform Shop Opening Days/Times 
Apologies, but there has been an update to our 
opening times since the last newsletter – please see 
below for correct open dates and times for the uniform 
shop! 

Week 5: Tuesday 2:45-3:30pm and  
Thursday 8:30-9:15am 

Week 6: Thursday only 8:30-9:15am 
Week 7: Thursday only 8:30-9:15am 

 
We are also currently making plans for when the 
uniform shop will be open in January for “Back to 
School” sales. If you are interested in helping out, 
please follow the link below to see proposed dates and 
times and to sign up to help.  
volunteersignup.org/4AJRF

Library Nook 
We love reading at Albany 

Primary School.  This 

week Mr Goldsmith read 

to his students in our 

beautiful library.  The 

students were enthralled!  

We will showcase more 

pictures of the Library 

Winter Wonderland over 

coming editions.   

Student Attendance 
Thank you to all the parents and guardians 

who are providing notes and texts for their 

child/ren’s absence.  We remind all of the 

strong link between regular attendance 

and positive outcomes across all academic 

and social/emotional areas of a child’s 

development.  The Absentee Textline 

number is 0438 978 463 (it is also recorded 

on the front page of every newsletter).  

Keep up the good work! 

 

https://volunteersignup.org/4AJRF
https://pixabay.com/photos/cupcakes-dessert-frosting-food-690040/
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Board Bits 
This term the Board members will be telling you a bit more about who we are and what we see as being our role on the 

Board. We hope this helps you to recognise us whilst we are out and about in the school community, so that you can 

ask us any questions you might have.  This week we will introduce Joanne Orr and Poppie Walker. 

My name is Joanne.  I have been part of this school community since 2009. My three children have 

had very positive experiences here at APS, academically, sporting and socially. As a way to be 

involved and contribute I am part of the P&C, executive committee, been on the grounds committee 

and this is my second year on the School Board. I have found it a great way to stay informed about 

school activities and direction. I enjoy the discussion and review at the board meetings and that 

everyone's opinions and thoughts create a more rounded diverse view. As positions become vacant 

I encourage anyone to be part of this process.   

My name is Poppie and I have two children at Albany Primary School.  This is my second and 
final year as a Board member. This role has provided me a valuable insight into the inner 
workings of the school, the opportunity to collaborate with other parents and some really 
dedicated teachers has been amazing.  During my time, I have used my position to represent 
parents with general concerns and ideas for improvements.  My background is in Human 
Resources and have used my knowledge and skills to assist with drafting of some documents, 
including the business plan.  I am passionate to provide the best opportunities for students and 
acknowledgment, whether their passion is art, sport, music or academia.  I have enjoyed my time in this role and highly 
recommend if you are thinking about putting forward your name for a position next year. 

Are you keen to be a part of this team?  Please see the final page of this newsletter to nominate yourself or a friend 
to fill the short-term position currently vacant. 

 

 

 

 

Parents, family and community members who have generously volunteered their time over 2019 to help our students 

learn and grow are warmly invited to a thank you morning tea. 

Friday 6 December 

10:50am 

Staff Room, Albany Primary School 

Please RSVP your attendance to either 9842 7400 or albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au by Monday 3 December. 

 

 

mailto:albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Out And About At A.P.S  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Green Fair on the Square 
APS had a setup alongside other local Albany schools as 

part of the Sustainable Schools initiative. We spoke to 

locals about our Soft Plastic Bin and Plastic Free Week in 

order to encourage the public to use less waste. The 

kids had a fun day visiting the other stalls and speaking 

to people about what we have accomplished this year 

in ‘Steins.  

Katie Johnston, Science Teacher 

Room 6 and 7 Marine Safety Visit,  

Department of Transport 
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Out And About At A.P.S continued…  
 

 

 

  

Athletics Carnival 2019 – 

Congratulations Clarence and 

Melville!! 
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Community News and Events 
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily endorsed by the school.  We provide this space for community 

groups to advertise to the school community.  It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers for their child. 

 

 
MASTER MIND AUSTRALIA’S 

JANUARY 2020 JUMP-START PROGRAMS 
NAPLAN -- Study Skills – Essay Writing – Subject Revision & Preparation  

For all students entering Year 7 – 12 in 2020 

The January Preparation Program aims to prepare students for Term 1 (2020) before the academic year begins. The 

classes will revise those important components from the 2019 syllabus that are vital for success in the new-year. The 

program will also preview what students can expect in their courses in 2020. 

Courses will be conducted at: 

                             Hale School                  Christ Church Grammar School   

Thursday 16th to Tuesday 21st January, 2020                    Sunday 19th to Friday 24th January, 2020             

*20% school discount per subject* 

Dr. Robert Hallam at Master Mind Australia on 9486 1377 

www.mastermindaustralia.com.au 

  

 

http://www.waceplus.com.au/
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School Board 
Call for Nominations – Parent Representative 

 

We would like to invite parents to nominate for a vacant position on the School Board. The membership will be until 

week 8 of term 1 2020 (or the second Board meeting of 2020, depending which comes first).  All nominations are to 

be received by the Principal before 4:00pm Thursday 21st November 2019. 

School Board members may: 

*help monitor, review and evaluate aspects of the school business planning and are aware of the components of the 

Delivery and Performance Agreement; 

*endorse the business plan which outlines the key directions of the school; 

*endorse the annual school report, annual school budget and student performance targets; 

*endorse financial arrangements necessary to fund school objectives, priorities and directions; 

*approve charges, contributions and items of personal student use (booklists); 

*determine in consultation with students, parents and staff, a dress code for students; 

*help formulate codes of conduct for students; and 

*promote the school in the community. 

 

If you would like to nominate for the school board, please submit the attached form to our office. 

         __________________    

School Board Nomination – 2019 

The school would like to invite parents to nominate for a vacant position on the School Board. The membership will be 

until week 8 of term 1 2020 (or the second Board meeting of 2020, depending which comes first). 

All nominations are to be received by the Principal before 4:00pm Thursday 21st November 2019  

 

Name of Nominee: ______________________________________________  

Contact Phone Number of Nominee: ________________________________ 

Signature of Nominee: ___________________________________________  

Name of person nominating: ______________________________________  

When nominating, you might like to nominate yourself or nominate another parent. When submitting the nomination, the person being 

nominated must sign to give their approval for nomination. 

 

Please provide some background information about the nominee in regard to the following areas listed below. This information will be shared 

with the School Board and may be shared on the ballot paper should an election be necessary. (School and community background, number years 

at a school, commitment and participation in school). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


